
 
December 2011 issue 75 

 
Welcome to the Christmas edition of the North Kyme Newsletter.  We’ve had a beautiful mild 
Autumn, with some unseasonably warm weather.  We would like to wish all our readers a Merry 
Christmas and a prosperous new year. 
 
The quiz night was a huge success as ever, with Di as an excellent quiz mistress.  On the night 
£215 was raised for Village Hall funds.  A big thankyou to all those who helped. 
 
Sadly nobody in our village came forward for Kyme Dine With Me.  A lot of interest was 
expressed but unfortunately not followed up! 
 
For any creative ladies out there, there is a Womens Institute Group in South Kyme.  Meetings 
take place on the 2nd Monday of the month.  New members always welcome.  Contact Julie on 
01526 869199 for more information. 
 
As winter is fast approaching, if you are faced with a problem and are unsure where to go or 
what to do, your Parish Council have compiled a list of useful contacts who may be able to give 
advice, guidance and support. Therefore please contact the parish clerk for more information on 
01526. 861553. 
 
Stella 01526 860712 / Dara 01526 861620 
 

Entries for the February newsletter must be submitted by 20th Jan 
 

Village Hall Events 
 

Teen Scene:  Is back!!!!  Christmas Party on 12th of December, 7-9pm 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 2-4pm 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month. 
 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 
 
Christmas Prize Bingo:  16th December, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm.  There is also 
Christmas Prize Bingo at Anwick Community Centre, 5th December, eyes down 7.30. 
 



Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.   
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every Sunday 8pm.  Christmas Prize Raffle, tickets available at 
the Plough.  Open Christmas Day 12-2, closed Boxing Day. 
 
Taekwondo:  6.30-9.30pm every Thursday, contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 
 
Medium:   3rd December.  Village Hall, tickets £7.50 on the door.  Including refreshments. 
 
Christmas Tree:  The lights will be turned on by special guests The Billinghay Ruffs on the 17th 
December, 6.30pm.  Mulled wine, mince pies and carols for all those who attend! 

 
St Luke’s Church 
 
Carol Service: Sunday, 18th December 6pm 
Midnight Mass: Christmas Eve, 11.30pm 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize. 
 
September: P Woods 
October: A Stanley 
November: Sue Lambley 
 
For church enquiries please call 01529 307643 
 
Church Services: 2nd and 4th Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Congratulations:  To Matthew and Gemma Dring on the birth of their daughter Poppy May 
on the 11th of November. 
 
 
Thanks 
 
I would like to thank the villagers of North Kyme and friends from elsewhere for the wonderful 
cards and words of condolence at the sad loss of my husband Tony.  They helped me a lot. 
              Marilyn 
 
The Village Hall Committee would like to thank the people of North Kyme for their help during 
2011.  Also to wish everybody a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

 
Yvonne and Kimberley have been selling Avon in North Kyme for over 2 years now.  A big 
thank you to all our customers who have supported us over this time.  Avon offers a fantastic 
range of products, make up and gifts and catalogues are issued every 3 weeks, with no obligation 
to buy every time.  If you are new to the village or have not bought from us before and would 



like a catalogue to look at, please contact us on 861051.  We live in the village and so will be 
happy to call and answer any questions you may have.  We would like to wish our customers 
Happy Christmas and continued happy shopping with us and look forward to meeting any of you 
who may be interested in the future. 
 
Parish Council News. 
 
The parish is once again having a Christmas tree in the village once again donated by the 
Oakwick lads. Last year we had a great sing song of carols and hope to make the event bigger 
and better than last year.  We would love to see you all there. 
 
The road works have caused us a lot of problems this last month causing a lot of inconvenience 
to North Kyme.  The council did contact Lincolnshire Highways and suggested it would have 
been courteous to have informed residents of the disruption 
 
Finally the council would like to wish the whole parish a very happy Christmas and new year 
and convey our thanks to all who have devoted their time throughout this year helping to make 
North Kyme a special place to live. Thank you 
 

 
 
 

October 2011  Issue 74 
Welcome to the October edition of the North Kyme Newsletter.  Autumn has arrived with all its 
colour and bounty.  I know all you gardeners have been busy with the harvest, preserving, 
pickling and jam making. 
 
We had our Annual Village Show on the 13th of August.  As ever it was a great success.  In 
excess of £700 was raised for the village hall funds.  We had lots of entries in every section, see 
below for winner details.  Thanks to all the people who helped on the day, who participated and 
those who contributed prizes for the raffle. 
 
The Plough Dog Show was held on the same day.  This too was a great success, with many 
varied entries.  Best Puppy in Show was Russell Wright’s border terrier called Charlie, and Best 
in Show was won by Mrs Fossett with her Dachshund Casper. 
 
Don’t forget the Quiz Night on 8th October, there will be a buffet and its BYOB.  An excellent 
night for all ages!! 
 
As a way of getting to know people in the village better, we are trying to organize a ‘Kyme Dine 
With Me’ over the winter.  Those who are interested please call Dara.  This competition will be 
based ‘roughly’ on the TV programme.  Details to be put on website shortly. 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact  the editor with anything you think should be 



included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712 / Dara 01526 861620 
Entries for the December newsletter must be submitted by 20th Nov. 

 

 
  NORTH KYME SUMMER SHOW 2011  

PRIZEWINNERS  
 

Allison Biggadyke Trophy (Best exhibit in show) Mr J Broughton (Shallots)  
Maplethorpe Rose Bowl (Most points in Garden Section) Sue Pattison (41 points)  
Runner-Up Cup (points in Garden Section) Dawn Green (39 points)  
Village Hall Shield (Most points in Adult Craft Section) Moira Hanslip (16 points)  
Runner -up Cup (points in Adult Craft Section) Sue Pattison (13 points)  
Keith Wilkinson Trophy (Most points in Junior Section) Katherine Colclough (13 points)  
Runner-up Cup (points in Junior Section) Sophie Palmer (9 points)  
Di & John Goddard Cup (Best Entry in Garden Section) Mr J Broughton (Shallots)  
Kyme School Memorial Cup (Best entry in Junior Section) Dominic Bailey (4 buns) 
 
Parish Council News 
 
If you have had a chance to look at the web site, you will have seen that we have finally received 
the traffic data report from our mobile speed indicator.  The parish has now sent this data to the 
Lincolnshire road safety department to try and initiate a full survey.  The eventual aim being to 
get a permanent speed indicator or deterrent in the village   
 
The council would like to thank a thoughtful resident in the village who has donated a much 
needed seating bench for the playing field. With the current financial climate effecting parish 
income too, this was much appreciated.   
 
Teen Scene:  Starts again in November 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 
Darby & Joan Christmas Prize Bingo:  18th November, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 
7.45pm 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month. 
Open Days, 15th  & 16th  October, the main exhibits are in the church then demonstrations and 
items for sale are in the village hall, 10am-4pm refreshments are available  
 



Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 
 
Halloween Prize Bingo:  28th October, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm.  For the kids, 
best decorated pumpkin competition.  Any donations of pumpkins gratefully received, please 
contact Stella on 01526 860712. 
 
Quiz Night: 8th October, £4.00 adults, £2.00 under 16’s.  Buffet, BYOB.  8 pm 
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.   
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm 
 
 
Taekwondo:  Starts Thursday 6th October, please contact Paul for further information on 01526-
861895 or 07902-453691 
 
St Luke’s Church 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize. 
July: Dara O’Doherty (hooray!) 
August: Mrs Whites grandson, Kai 
September: P Woods 
 
18th October, Songs of Praise for St Luke’s Day, 6.30pm, any hymn requests to the number 
below.  The church will be open all day for Gift Day. 
 
Chine Supper, October 21st October, 7.30pm, tickets £6.50. 
For church enquiries please call 01529 307643 
 
Church Services:1st and 2nd Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Obituary  
 
It is with great sadness that we must inform the parish that one of our most likeable and proactive 
councillors, Tony Carroll passed away on 12th of September. Tony gave many hours of his time 
not only carrying out parish council duties but also organising the village Christmas discos and 
playing a major part in raising money through grant applications for our village hall project.  Our 
thoughts are with Marilyn and family. 
 
Thanks 
To all the people and businesses who contributed raffle prizes for the Village Show 
Thanks to the Plough Inn for hosting the Dog Show their kind donation. 
 

 
 



August 2011  Issue 73 
 
 

WELCOME TO NORTH KYME NEWSLETTER 
 

Welcome to the summer edition of the North Kyme Newsletter.  We have some warm weather at 
last, now is the time to get out and enjoy the sunshine!! 
 
On the 23rd of July the official opening of the Village Playing field took place.  The Playing field 
was dedicated to John Goddard and was opened excellently by Di Goddard.  With the unveiling 
of a plaque and the planting of an oak tree.  We had a falconry display from Rushmore Park, near 
Louth, a bouncy castle, tombola and Bar-B-Q.  Many thanks to all the people who helped on the 
day.  It was a lovely day, the new hall was open and all were impressed with the progress being 
made. 
 
Congratulations to Simon Maplethorpe who was nominated for a North Kesteven Unsung Hero 
Award.  Out of 124 nominees Simon made it through to the final 5. 
 
Don’t forget your entries for the Annual North Kyme Village Show, on the 13th of August.  So, 
all you budding gardeners and florists out there get planning.  Categories can be found on the 
website below.  There is also a childrens section, which allows any children who do not live in 
the village but have parents or grandparents who do to enter.  The Plough Dog Show will also be 
on the same day, with many classes for all manner of dogs! 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact  the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712 / Dara 01526 861620 
Entries for the October newsletter must be submitted by 20th September.  
 
Annual Show 
 
At the Village Hall, doors open 2.15,  
 
Village Hall Events 
 

Teen Scene:  Starts again in November 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm 
 



Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 
 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 
 
Quiz Night: 8th October, £4.00 adults, £2.00 under 16’s.  Buffet, BYOB.  8 pm 
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.   
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm 
 
St Luke’s Church 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize. 
May: Mrs Mellows  
June: J Mellers 
July: Dara O’Doherty 
 
 
Church Bar-B-Q, August 6th, 6.30pmVillage Hall 
Harvest Festival Service, September 11th, 6pm 
Harvest Supper, September 12th, 7pm, followed by auction of produce in the Village Hall, tickets 
£6.50. 
Chine Supper, October 21st, 7.30pm, tickets £6.50. 
For church enquiries please call 01529 307643 
 
Church Services: 1st and 2nd Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
 
Congratulations 
 
Anne and Steve Colclough are proud to announce the marriage of their daughter Michelle to Mr 
Stuart Jolly on the 27th of August at St Luke’s Church, North Kyme.  Best wishes to the happy 
couple! 
 
Thanks 
 
Many thanks to Jade, Dan and Will who painted all the furniture at the Picnic Area. 
  The Lodge Boarding Kennels 
 
For all your cat, dog and small animal needs whilst you are on holiday.  The Lodge provides a 
day boarding service.  Also a full grooming service for your dog is available, according to breed 
specifications.  Please call Stella on 01526 860712 or the website 
www.thelodgeboardingkennels.co.uk 
 
 



Parish Council News 
 
The Parish council are on their August break from meetings. However this doesn’t mean we are 
on holiday from thinking of great ideas for our village.  We are already planning our Christmas 
events! 
It was great to see Simon Maplethorpe nominated for a NKDC award. He and wife Jane 
accompanied by chairman of the parish council Glynn Pout, attended the presentation at Whisby 
nature reserve.(Making the most of the hospitality)!  One of the prize winners was Reg Johnson 
who is the force behind the Skirth regeneration group.  This project does involve North Kyme, 
but as yet the group has no volunteers from our village.  If you would like to get involved in this 
exciting project then stop off on a Sunday morning at Billinghay bridge and have a chat with 
Reg. 
 
It was great to see Jade, Dan and Will giving up their holidays to paint the benches at the pic-nic 
area.  Over the last few newsletters we have been having a little rant about people getting a bit 
more involved in the community, but I do think it is time now time to say a massive thank you to 
all of those who work tirelessly on village committees, clubs and groups, all helping to make 
North Kyme a great place to live.   
 
 
 
 
 

June 2011  Issue 72 
 
Welcome to the North Kyme Newsletter.  The Village Hall Committee held a Garden Bring and 
Buy sale.  This raised £40 for charity.  Thanks to all those who supported and participated to 
make this event a success. 
 
The Parish Meeting was held at the new Village Hall on the 7th of May.  This event was well 
attended.  There were guided tours of the new hall and refreshments were provided courtesy of 
the Parish Council.  This is a good precursor for the official opening of the sports field.  This will 
be held on the 23rd of July at 2pm.  Come along and join in the fun and games!  Refreshments 
available, and lots of other entertainment too.  Everybody welcome.  
 
Don’t forget your entries for the Annual North Kyme Village Show, on the 13th of August.  So, 
all you budding gardeners and florists out there get planning!  We have some new additions this 
year.  There is a childrens section, which allows any children who do not live in the village but 
have parents or grandparents who do, to enter.  The Plough Dog Show will also be on the same 
day.  With many classes for all manner of dogs! 
 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be done at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact to the editor with anything you think should be 



included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712/ Dara 01526 861620 
Entries for the August newsletter must be submitted by 20th July.  
 
The Lodge Boarding Kennels 
 
For all your cat, dog and small animal needs whilst you are on holiday.  The Lodge provides a 
day boarding service.  Also a full grooming service for your dog is available.  Please call Stella 
on 01526 860712 or the website www.thelodgeboardingkennels.co.uk 
 
Congratulations 
 
To Ian Lakey & Laura Maplethorpe who were married on Saturday 4th June at St. Luke's Church 
North Kyme 
 
Parish Council News 
 
The parish elections have been and gone, we have two applications for the last seat on the 
council, so by the time the newsletter goes to print we will have a full compliment on the 
council.  The newly elected council can be seen on the village website at www.northkyme.com 
 
After our rant in the last issue of everyone helping out to make the village a nicer place to live, 
we have to give a big thank you to Shane Limb and Simon Andrews for donating their time to 
prepare and re-paint the millennium bench.  Next on the list, the re-staining of the picnic area 
furniture.(Any takers please contact any member of the council who will supply you with 
everything needed). 
Please remember you are invited to be an audience at all parish council meetings.  These are 
usually held on the second Wednesday of each month. Please see parish notice board for 
confirmation.  Enjoy the sunshine and we hope to see you at the official opening of the playing 
field on the 23rd of July. 
 
Obituaries 
 
Olive Miller.  Fairview Farm, Anwick Fen.  Died 1st May, aged 90.  The funeral has already been 
held.  Olive will be sadly missed by family and friends. 
 
Village Hall Events 
 

Teen Scene:  Starts again in November 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 



Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 
Special Event      21-22 June  workshop with Sheena Norquay, international textile artist, all 
welcome to come and look 
 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 
 
Midsummer Madness Sports day 6.30pm, 21st June.  All welcome. Refreshments available. 
Tombolla.  Come and join the fun!!!!  
 
St Luke’s Church 
 
200 Club Winners: to join £1/month, £100/month prize. 
April: A Drury 
April: Lily Grace Midgely 
May: Mrs Mellows 
For church enquiries please call 01529 307643 
 
Church Services: 1st and 2nd Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.   
 
Garden Party:  Darby and Joan,  16th July 
 
The Plough Inn Quiz Night:  Every second Sunday 8pm 
 
Billinghay Church of England Primary School: (R Allen) 
 
We have had another extremely busy term at school with Royal Wedding celebrations, 
improvements to our cycle shelters (a massive thank you to Simon Maplethorpe and other 
volunteers for their assistance which is greatly appreciated) and much, much more. 
Looking ahead, building work will soon begin on improving the children’s toilet facilities in 
school. New computers and furniture will be ordered for our ICT suite and all our children will 
begin swimming in June.  
Finally I would like to thank everyone for their continued support and we look forward to 
meeting you all at the events planned this term including our Summer Gala on 17th June, which 
starts at 3.30pm. 
 
Thankyou: 
 
Many thanks to Anne and Steve Colclough for building and planting the new flower boxes at 
both ends of the village.  Also thanks to Matthew Dring and Trish Darlington for their kind 
donations of plants. 

 
 



Apr 2011  Issue 71 
 
 
Welcome to the North Kyme Newsletter and welcome to British Summertime, after a very harsh 
winter.  I’m sure you are glad of the recent sunshine and warmer weather!  
 
The Village Hall held a General Knowledge Quiz expertly hosted by Di Goddard.  It was a very 
successful evening with over 60 attendees and raised £304, with the proceeds going to the 
Village Hall Fund.  Thanks to all those who attended and helped on the evening. 
 
Don’t forget local elections and Parish Council elections on the 5th of May. 
 
Please find enclosed the categories for the Annual North Kyme Village Show, on the 13th of 
August.  So, all you budding gardeners and florists out there get planning.  We have some new 
additions this year.  There is also a childrens section, which allows any children who do not live 
in the village but have parents or grandparents who do, to enter.  The Plough Dog Show will also 
be on the same day.  With many classes for all manner of dogs!  More details to follow. 
 
Please remember Easy Fundraising for the Village Hall, which can be done at 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk 
 
For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact to the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. Or alternatively call Stella 01526 860712/ Dara 01526 861620 
  
Village Hall Events 
 

Teen Scene:  Teen Scene is now finished and will restart in November.  More details to follow 
 
Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  
 
Keep Fit to Music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 
 
Darby & Joan Club:   First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 
 
Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm 
 
Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 
 
Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 
 
Easter Prize Bingo:  22nd April.  Eyes down 7.45pm.  Painted Hard Boiled Egg Competition for 
the under 16’s.  Childrens interval bingo.  Children welcome for all bingo.  Tea, coffee and 
hotcross buns available. 
 
St Luke’s Church 



 
200 Club Winners:   
January: G Tonge 
February: A Freeston 
March: A Drury 
For church enquiries please call 01529 307643 
 
Church Services: 1st and 2nd Sunday in every month, sung communion. 
 
Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month. 

Garden Bring and Buy Sale:  10am-1pm.  For tables call 01526 860788/ 01526 860712 
 
Regular Events in The Plough 
 
Quiz night:  Every second Sunday 8pm 
 
Darts night:  Every Monday 8pm 
 
Parish Council News 
 
The Parish Council is currently well on the way in to re-furbishing the village signs you see 
when entering the village. The signs are the first thing, and therefore the first impression that 
people get of our village as they enter, so along with the signs, the council is sponsoring the 
flowers that will be planted underneath the signs. These are all efforts by the council to make 
North Kyme a more pleasant place to live. 
Every year the council gets the invitation to enter into the best kept village competition. We have 
in the past thrown our cards in believing our village would never match up to the likes of 
Rauceby, or last years winners South Kyme.  However, there are beautiful gardens all around the 
village; we have an ancient market cross, a millennium bench and stone, a picnic area and a 
playing field!  All of these require looking after and we mustn’t wait for “someone else” to make 
these areas look their best.  So in short, what we are asking is that, we all live in the village, so if 
you have time and if you are able, let’s try and make North Kyme a village to be proud of…. 
 See some litter; pick it up, weeds growing on the pavement outside your house? pluck them out. 
 Its small things like these that could make us all proud of where we live. 
 
Lastly, don’t forget to vote in the local elections next month. 
 
Glynn Pout      Chairman,  North Kyme Parish Council 
 
Entries for the June newsletter must be submitted by 20th May. 

Obituaries 
 
DRURY 
Harold Edward, Peacefully on the 14th March 2011 in Lincoln County Hospital, Eddie aged 87 



years of North Kyme. 
Dearly loved husband of Alice, loving father of George, Linda and the late Jane, father-in-law to 
Dave and Mike and a devoted granddad. 
 
Thankyou: 
 
The Old Coach House Motel would like to thank the Parish Council for donating £10 towards the 
running of the electricity for the Christmas tree lights. 
This has now been donated to our local L.I.V.E.S. group. 
 
Local Businesses: 
 
The Old Coach House Motel is now a well-established and recognised family lead business in 
the village and surrounding areas.  We offer comfortable and affordable accommodation.  All our 
rooms are en-suite and include a hospitality tray, an abundance of hot water, fluffy towels, 
remote controlled televisions, free Wi-Fi , off street parking and a full English Breakfast.  Please 
phone for full details 01526 861465 
 
Would you like to run your own business and earn extra cash or a second income? 
If you have a few hours each week to spare you could become an Avon Sales Representative and 
sell great products to family/friends or have your own area and earn up to 25% commission. 
Must be over 18 
Contact Lynsey for details Tel: 07815787917 
Lynsey.goodson@dsl.pipex.com 
Lynseygoodson.myavon.co.uk 
 

 

 

 

Feb 2011  Issue 70 
  

 Welcome to the New Year and welcome to the North Kyme news which now has new editors. 
 We would like to thank Elaine for all her efforts in both the writing and delivering of previous 
issues. 

 It was a first for North Kyme this Christmas with the erecting of our first village Christmas tree. 
 The idea was trialed by the parish council and turned out to be a huge success with many people 
turning out to sing carols, eat mince pies and sip mulled wine.  We hope next year to go bigger 
and better.  Many thanks to the Old Coach House Motel and to the lads at Oakwick for making 
the event possible. 



 Hopefully the bad weather is behind us and we can all look forward to the nights drawing out 
and it getting that little bit warmer.  Our main road through the village coped better than most 
with the frosts which is just as well as NKDC have had large budget cuts, meaning that if 
potholes had appeared, we would have had to wait a long time for them to be repaired. So, was 
all the upheaval of the summer road resurfacing worth it?  I think we have to say yes! 

 For those who have the internet you can view this newsletter as well as letters from the past at 
www.northkyme.com.  Here you can contact to the editor with anything you think should be 
included in the newsletter. 

 Entries for the April newsletter must be submitted by 20th March. 

Village Hall Events 

  

Teen Scene:  31st Jan, 14th Feb, 28th Feb, 14th March, 28th  March.  Please note March dates 
may change.  All welcome. 

Parents & Tots:  Term time only, every Tuesday, 10.30-11.30 am  

Keep fit to music:  Every Monday 9.30-10.30am for the over 50’s 

Darby & Joan Club:  First Thursday in every month, 4-6 pm 

Short Mat Bowls:  Every Tuesday, 7.30-9.30 pm 

Stitch in Kyme:  Sewing and handicraft, 1st & 3rd Friday every month 

Cash Bingo:  Last Friday of every month, £2.50 for 6 books, eyes down at 7.45pm 

   

St Luke’s Church 

For church enquiries please call Ann Freiston on 01529 307643 

Church Services: 1st and 2nd Sunday in every month, sung communion. 

Coffee Morning:  Held in the church 1st Wednesday in every month.   

  

Regular events in The Plough 

Quiz night:  Every second Sunday 8pm 

Darts night:  Every Monday 8pm 

 

 

 



More Events 

 60’s Valentine Disco: 12th Feb tickets £5.00, tel 01526 860712 or 01526 860788, BYOB, doors 
open at 7.30pm 

Church Valentine Dinner: 19th Feb, 7pm Village Hall, 

Village Hall AGM:  16th Feb, 7pm, Village Hall.  All welcome 

Quiz Night: 12th March, £4.00 adults, £2.00 under 16’s.  Buffet, BYOB.  8 pm 

  

Parish Council News 

  

The Parish Council took a Christmas break, so there was no meeting in December; however 
Councilors were still busy at village cluster meetings.  These meetings allow our Parish 
Councilors to see what is happening in nearby villages.  The chief executives of NKDC attend 
these meetings, as well as the Chairman of Lincoln County Council and Lincolnshire Police. 
 Although these are closed meeting, if you have a question that you would like fielded then 
please contact one of the Parish Council.  Who are your parish council?  Have a look at 
www.northkyme.com.  It is important that you know who to prod in the street if you have an 
issue concerning the village! 

We are currently looking for volunteers with a couple of hours free to join the Billinghay Skirth 
Regeneration Group, who are currently working on building a path from North Kyme to 
Billinghay.  There are many volunteers at the Billinghay end but very few from North Kyme!! 

If you feel you could help in any way, (It is not all shovel work!), then please contact Reg 
Johnson, tel: 0798 9126848.  See more on the website. 

 


